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Our ref: Dalswinton Sand and Gravel Quarry (SSD-9094)

Mr Colin Jackson
Director

ROSEBROOK SAND & GRAVEL PTY LTD
44 CHURCH STREET
MAITLAND New South Wales 2320
DATEWILLBEINSERTEDHERE

Subject: Request for Additional Information - Hours of Operations and Noise Impact Assessment

Dear Mr Jackson

I refer to the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Dalswinton Sand and Gravel Quarry Project
(the Project) (SSD-9094). After careful consideration, the department is requesting that you provide
additional information.

You are requested to submit the following additional information: 

· A description, and if necessary, assessment, of the activities proposed to be undertaken outside of
the operating hours documented in the Noise Impact Assessment (6:00 am to 6:00 pm weekdays
and 6:00 am to 1:30 pm Saturdays), noting that the proposed operational hours stated in the EIS
are 5:00 am to 12:00 am weekdays and 5:00 am to 1:30 pm Saturdays.  

· Clarification of the sound power levels for all noise sources (Tables 15 and 18 of the Noise Impact
Assessment, respectively), accounting for any variations in sound power levels for differing
plant/equipment models or operating activities using the same plant.

· Clarification of the representative assessment period (i.e. day, evening, night or shoulder) used for
the noise impact predictions shown in Table 16 and Appendix IV of the Noise Impact Assessment. 

· An assessment of the predicted residual noise impacts at each of the sensitive receiver locations
following application of the proposed operational mitigation measures listed in Section 6.4 of the
Noise Impact Assessment, in accordance with Section 4 of the Noise Policy for Industry (NPfI).

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided, to the
department by 3 November 2022. If you cannot meet this deadline or do not intend to provide the
additional information, please advise the department via the NSW planning portal.

If you have any questions, please contact Polina Golberg on 02 8275 1072 or via email at
polina.golberg@dpie.nsw.gov.au.
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Yours sincerely,

James McDonough
Team Leader
Resource Assessments


